452d Alum Association
Minutes of Meeting

Date: 18 May 2013
Time: 1215 hours

Attendees: Drellos, Gormley, Kingsbery, LaBrie, Lohman, Lovering, Mehring, Nicoud, Papa, Peters, Preston,
St. John, Scheeler, Sperl, Ufnowski, and Wadina = 16

After pledge of allegiance, a moment of silence was for the recently deceased CSM Edward Lieske.
Roll Call of officers: All present.

Minutes of January 12, 2013 meeting were read and accepted.

President: Heritage Days at the VA Hospital, Woods, Wisconsin will not be held for 2013.

Vice President: No comments.

Administrative Assistant/Treasurer: $2484.23. Addition of two new members: Cathy Ott and Susan St. John
(First names will only be used in announcing new members.)
A memorial in memory of the late CSM Lieske in the amount of $50 was sent to their church.

Historian: No comments.
Old Business:

Party Committee: Notifications/invitations for the annual dinner will be sent in the August/September 2013
timeframe.

Brewers Game: 5 June 2013. Meet at Derry's, 54th and Bluemound Road, at 1100 hours.
Shuttles start departing for Miller Park at 1130 hours. The cost is $33.00 per ticket. Tickets are at first come,
first served. Seating for the game will be in Section 319.

New Business:

A suggestion was made to move the alum meeting for May 2014 from the third Saturday to the second
Saturday as the Legion Post has its car show on the third Saturday. Another suggestion was made to keep the
meeting on the third Saturday of October (Armed Forces Day) and meet at a restaurant location such as
Applebys, Off the Clock or another such place, which gives considerations to the members of the Armed
Services. More discussion at the January 2014 meeting.

Mr. Papa still has some T-shirts and caps with the alum logo on them. He will provide the sizes and the
prices, which will be announced to the membership at the October 19, 2013 meeting.

The 452d Alumni Association has its own website. Mr. Richtmyre, generously, paid for the subscription
and set it up for the first year. The cost for additional years will be requested to make a decision of continuing
the website. It was hoped that it would continue as it is a most valuable tool available to the association.

Members are reminded that LTC Pellien and SGM Horwitz appreciate cards being sent to them.
Remember them and continue to send cards.



Armed Forces Appreciation Day may (or may not) be celebrated at the Milwaukee County Zoo on either 30
June or 7 July 2013. Information on the event can be requested to the Milwaukee Veterans Service Office
located at 6419 W. Greenfield Ave.

On 30 June 2013, Springdale Church located at Springdale Road and Capitol Drive will host an event for
veteran, from 9 AM to 1 PM. This event has limited space and attendees must be registered prior to attending.
Call the church at (262) 289-6640.

The Honors Flight Movie was shown on local television and the CD is available. The Rivola Theater in
Cedarburg will present the movie over the Memorial Day weekend. Information is available on a website, on

which no specific information was provided.

The next meeting is scheduled to be held on 19 October 2013. The agenda will be set by the Alum President.



